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Introduction:  TMOC hit the ground running after the 2024 Annual Meeting.  We have 
met several times via Zoom, had periodic meetings with TSA office staff, and 
exchanged hundreds of text messages. In January, TMOC met in person for an 8-
hour retreat in College Station at the home of Dr. Tim Ball.  We started by collecting 
and reviewing data of 2 different types: (1) financials and attendance trends from 
previous meetings, and (2) survey feedback from 2024 attendees.  Unique surveys 
(through Qualtrics) were sent to registered members, vendors and sponsors, and 
residents and medical students.  Within TMOC, we created sub-groups to tackle 
different concerns including financials, vendors, administrative procedures, and 
resident/medical student programming.  Additionally, following the retreat, we now 
have several task forces to evaluate all aspects of the meeting, including marketing 
and childcare. 
 
Brief review of financial and attendance trends:  Attendance by member physicians 
has declined since the resumption of in-person meetings since COVID.  
Significantly increased attendance by medical students the last few years (186 in 
2024) has served to mitigate the fall in attendance numbers.  Conversely, CAA 
attendance is poor.  Overall profit (and profit per attendee) has trended down 
significantly from pre-COVID years, and, depending on the accounting, if you 
include the office staff work hours spent planning the meeting, one could argue the 
meeting is operating at a loss.  It should be noted the increase in registration fees 
for 2024 were a significant revenue driver. 
 
Brief review of 2024 survey data:  While it is generally acknowledged that TSA 
consistently puts on a very good Annual Meeting, a number of themes and action 
items emerged.  Scientific sessions and CME are the #1 reason for attendance, but 
the cumbersome and delayed process of claiming CME through TMA is a significant 
headache.  Marketing to drive attendance prior to the meeting and communication 
during the meeting (i.e., when and where events are) both need significant 
improvement.  Vendors are largely dissatisfied with the registration process, the 
lack of traffic through the exhibit hall, the low number of interactions with 
attendees, and the inability to get attendees' contact information.  Of note, a 
majority of respondents preferred to keep a 4 day meeting rather than shorten it to 3 
days or less. 



 
 
Attendance 2019 - 2024: 

  
 
Goals for 2025 Annual Meeting and Beyond:  Given the problematic financials of the 
Annual Meeting, as well as the Society as a whole, TMOC has stated its goals 
moving forward.  We realize that this is a multiyear project and there are both short-
term and long-term fixes at hand. 

● Increase PROFIT per attendee, which will take a combination of decreasing 
expenses, raising registration fees, and ensuring equal or improved 
vendor/sponsor involvement. 

● Increase ATTENDANCE overall, with an emphasis on physician members and 
anesthesiology assistants. 



● Improve ADVERTISING, with emphasis on changes that will encourage 
attendees to return (CME claiming, etc.) 

● Monetize add-ons (i.e., WORKSHOPS) to increase revenue 
● Increase efficiency of meeting planning and execution, with a secondary goal 

of reducing the total number of on-site staff 
● SPECIFIC TMOC GOAL: 25% increase in PROFIT to TSA this year, and in each 

of next 3 years 
 
CME claiming: The current process of claiming CME is problematic in that there is a 
1-2 month delay to receive a link from TMA for a host of reasons.  We believe that 
this has become a significant deterrent to attendance.  Finding alternatives to TMA 
has proven difficult.  One short term goal is to provide attendees with an immediate 
CME link for claiming credit (and for evaluations) at the conclusion of the meeting 
day or the meeting itself.  A downside is that any TMA member could attempt to 
claim CME without having attended the meeting, but we believe that the benefit of 
streamlining this process for attendees outweighs the risk of a less secure process.  
The event management platform and app (Whova, see below) should help with this 
as well. 
 
Whova:  It is past time for TSA to use an all-in-one event management platform to 
streamline the Annual Meeting.  Several TMOC members have used Whova at other 
anesthesia-related in-person conferences and have attested to the functionality of 
the meeting app.  Whova offers an array of tools and benefits to enhance the quality 
of our annual meeting and improve the attendee experience, including:  

● A professional-looking agenda webpage to elevate the event’s appearance 
and accessibility.   

● Streamlined registration and check-in along with a name badge generator. 
● Location mapping for committee meetings, lectures, and other events. 
● Efficient CME documentation and recording. 
● Enhanced features for vendors/exhibitors that include ease of registration 

along with a “digital booth” on the app for product videos, contact info, etc. 
● An improved experience for speakers and presenters, including the ability to 

upload presentations for easier interface with AV team 
● Real-time communications and live networking, including audience polls, 

message boards, surveys, etc. 
● QR code functionality, essential for vendors to facilitate interaction, face-to-

face marketing, and tracking engagement.   
A task force of TMOC members (Drs. Allred, Dewan, Moore, Ball, and Lee) vetted the 
company and presented a quote to the TSA President.  An expenditure has been 
approved, and a one meeting/exhibitor license has been purchased for $8,000.  
Office staff have begun training. 
 



Vendors and exhibitors:  Reversing the declining participation, along with the 
dwindling dollars, by sponsors and exhibitors is a major short-term goal for TMOC.  
In fact, let’s declare 2025 as “The Year of the Exhibitor”.  Starting with surveys and 
phone calls to every past participant, along with outreach to potential new vendors, 
Dr. Moore has done yeoman’s work to both improve the exhibitor experience and to 
drive revenue in 2025.  To start, a floor plan that encourages traffic (and therefore 
engagement) through the exhibit hall is in the works.  To further increase presence, 
TMOC is looking into buying a banner for social media photo opportunities (similar 
to ASA, approximate cost $650).  Happy hours (Friday evening TSAPAC reception 
following House of Delegates), receptions (TSA Welcome Reception), Saturday 
breakfast, and coffee breaks will be held there whenever possible.   
 
Additionally, the exhibitor package rate will increase for the first time in years, along 
with different tiers (see the flyer below).  Signups for 2025 are currently underway. 

 
 

 
 

Vendors seek engagement and contact information for follow up.  As a society, we 
need to put our best foot forward to interact with these folks so that they continue 
to support.  We will encourage members of the Executive Committee, in addition to 
the TMOC Chairs, to meet and greet the vendors during the meeting.  Additionally, 



we are considering having a small reception for the vendors that will serve as a 
thank you and a roundtable for further feedback.  With regard to contact sharing, it 
is a general TSA policy to not share contact information, although this is not 
specifically written in TSA bylaws. Vendors and sponsors often use numbers of 
contacts received as a metric for a successful meeting, and many may require 
access to attendee contact info as a contingency for continuing to sponsor.  In 
January, TMOC asked the board if we could share meeting registrant information 
with vendors and the EC approved sharing contact data with vendors and sponsors. 
We have discussed this with Clayton Devin, and we will have a disclaimer on the 
registration website that states email listed during registration will be shared with 
vendors. Contact sharing will be limited to only the highest level of exhibitors and 
sponsors. There will be a limit on how many times the attendee can be contacted 
and what time frame it will be allowed. This is similar to the rules that the ASA uses 
in their exhibitor and sponsor agreement. 

● Recommend:  TSA will share names, emails, practice name, and zip code 
of registered attendees of the TSA Annual Meeting, with an option to opt 
out at the time of registration. 

 
New and improved schedule: 
TMOC, in conjunction with the Education Committee (Dr. Hofkamp, Chair) is 
looking to address the following scheduling problems: 

● low Wednesday night hotel room utilization 
● difficulty obtaining a quorum at Thursday House of Delegates 
● conflicts between CME opportunities and committee meetings 
● low attendance at Saturday afternoon lectures 

The schedule matrix (see below) was created to minimize conflicts. Overall we are 
on track to offer more CME opportunities this year.  All committee chairs were 
emailed to determine who would like to meet in person versus conduct their 
meetings virtually, and a committee schedule was created for those that expressed 
they wanted to meet Saturday afternoon.  The schedule is still a work in progress as 
we firm up times for the exhibit hall. 
 
Change highlights: 

● Thursday morning CME (to hopefully drive Wednesday hotel usage) 
● Thursday afternoon HOD #1 and reference committees to increase 

attendance (and hopefully following a non-CME industry-paid lunch) 
● Government Affairs programming on Friday PM and Saturday AM 
● a packed Friday afternoon, in part to increase interaction in the Exhibit Hall, 

with HOD #2 to start later at 1645  
● Saturday afternoon committee meetings, POCUS workshop, 

student/resident lecture series and TTP 
● Sunday AM lectures with several chances at ethics CME credits 

 



New this year: 
● Train the Trainer on Friday PM; led by Dr. Chelsea Casey from UTMB  
● CAA led lecture Friday afternoon; 30 minutes after GAC hour 
● Dr. Gloyna and Dr. Ball are exploring possibilities of a parallel Sunday session 

on economic and personal finance; details forthcoming. 
● Student lecture series; working to see if could be helpful for both AA students 

and MS 
● TSA Update on Saturday morning before the ASA update 
● The Saturday HH will be for Resident and AA students this year; those about 

to enter the workforce; we can call it a job fair.  
● Possible medical student HH at the same time; we will determine if this is 

feasible given the financial goals or perhaps we will find a sponsor.  

 

 



 
Thank you to Dr. Perry and Dr. Norrell for helping finalize the governance schedule, 
to Dr. Paquette for creating the student and resident track so that residents do not 
have conflicting events like last year, and to Drs. Idowu, Thakar, and Singh Heir, who 
agreed to the popular POCUS Workshop on Saturday afternoon.  
 

● Recommend:  Change the governance schedule at the TSA Annual 
Meeting to hold House of Delegates #1 on Thursday at 1300, with 
Reference Committees to follow, and House of Delegates #2 on Friday at 
1645. 

 
Future considerations include exploring the option of moving to a single House of 
Delegates.  This would require an intense study of the logistics, support from the 
House and the Board, and a change to the bylaws.  There is no recommendation at 
this time. 
 
Attendance has declined in recent years.  We would like to work with the office on 
advertising this year. As far as aesthetics, we will see what Whova offers, or look at 
Constant Contact, which is used by the California Society of Anesthesiologists. We 
have already reached out to the Louisiana and Oklahoma state components, who 
have committed to sending three email blasts to their members about our meeting. 
Between now and May we will contact nearby state components and to our ASA 
Western Caucus states for further outreach. We will also work with TAAA to get 
email blasts out to their members. We are creating a task force on marketing to 
work with Clair on social media and other new creative ideas; anyone wanting to 
help on this endeavor please join the team! We will also be asking all District 
Directors to please reach out to the physicians in their district to encourage 
attendance and to bring back those who haven’t come in a while. In the future, we 
can look at creating joining meeting opportunities where the TSA meeting functions 
as a place for other states to have their annual meeting (as many smaller states 
have ½ day meetings with a board meeting in the afternoon).  
 

 
If room numbers are not improved this year, we will likely need to lower room 
obligations on our next contract to avoid penalty costs. 



 
Anesthesiology Assistant Engagement:  CAA attendance has been poor in recent 
years.  Root causes include difficulty with CME claiming through TMA, poor 
advertising/outreach efforts, and little content specifically for AAs. Of note, there is 
no TAAA annual meeting, and many CAAs attend ASA to obtain CME. Given the ever 
increasing numbers of CAAs and SAAs in Texas, better attendance by this cohort at 
the TSA Annual Meeting is a logical, short-term goal of TMOC.   
 
There are now 3 training programs in Texas (Case Western in Austin and Houston, 
along with UT-Houston).  Two of the 3 programs have been paying for all their AA 
students to be members for years, and one school has been sending their students 
every year. We want to work so all the schools are sending their students every year 
and get them excited to attend the meeting so they continue to come after they 
graduate. Richard Evans, TSA Government Affairs Director, can help with outreach 
to TAAA and the training programs. 
 
We are creating a task force to work on improving AA attendance, with a specific 
charge to investigate a better way for AAs to obtain their CME at the meeting.  Other 
ideas include a CAA breakout session or a CAA led lecture/panel, including 
CAA/SAAs in TTP and job fair as well as the poster session, and hosting an AA 
alumni happy hour.  The medical student/resident lecture series may also be 
applicable to SAAs, and a future half-day AA track is a possibility.  We will also 
ensure we are advertising the meeting through the TAAA.  
 
Saturday TSAPAC Reception:  TMOC would like to ask the PAC to consider paying 
for their Saturday Happy hour.  We understand this is a big ask as this policy was 
recently changed. We are working on a 2025 budget which will be brought to the 
May board meeting to help better guide this decision.  
 
Workshops:  POCUS is moving to Saturday afternoon where it won’t have to 
compete with lectures.  This also allows the same screens to be used for 
Student/Resident Poster Presentation on Saturday morning. Dr. Langridge will 
function as workshop liaison this year to help office and workshop presenters as 
needed with logistics, etc. Of note, the TSA POCUS workshop credit can be applied 
to completing the ASA POCUS Certification, so we need to advertise this well this 
year on socials. For 2025, the maximum attendees for each workshops will be the 
following: POCUS (50), Train the Trainer (30), Airway (unlimited). 
 
Registration Fees: The committee spent considerable time deliberating these fees 
and we do not take increasing rates lightly.  Rates for 2024 and 2025 (proposed) are 
shown below.  There are modest increases for physicians (member and non-
member, retired, and business only attendance), pediatric parallel session only 
attendees, residents, and students.  No changes are recommended for AAs, 



USAA/active military, and speakers/moderators/workshop presenters.  Rates were 
added for perioperative team members and a few others.  Workshop rates were also 
increased.  The “early bird” registration period was extended. One question: do we 
want to add a rate for NON member business attendees, or can this rate apply to 
anyone not wanting CME, member or non-member? 
 

● Recommend:  Approval of 2025 registration fees as shown in the table 
below. 

 

               
 
 



CHILDCARE:  This is a challenging line item to address due to the considerable 
expense, yet it offers value to our members and it affords parents the opportunity to 
be more involved. The first item we discussed was whether to continue with 
childcare or not.  The committee overall wanted to offer childcare again this year 
with the goal of minimizing costs and raising rates. We understand if this does not 
bring in much support this year, we may not be able to continue offering childcare. 
For their annual meetings, TMA just started offering childcare, and ASA had offered 
it for 2 years now. In 2024, 40 children were registered at TSA, however, only 22 
children were dropped off (see slide below with cost breakdown).  Dr. Lee surveyed 
users of child care and the highest any member said they would pay for service 
would be $150/day. 
 
Dr. Norrell will lead the task force to work with Chris on the best way forward with 
childcare this year, with options that include 1 or 2 days with Corporate Kids (who 
offered decreased rate this year), Marriott childcare (only offered Friday and 
Sunday, we will inquire about Saturday), or even requesting new RFPs. If we 
continue with Corporate Kids, we will look to decrease the food costs associated 
with childcare incurred by the hotel. We will update at the May board meeting. 

 

 



Marriott Childcare Option 

 
SILENT AUCTION: This currently generates minimal revenue ($3-4K) at the expense 
of considerable office staff time and effort, which may be better apportioned 
elsewhere.  Additionally, it has become much harder to solicit auction items (which 
more commonly go to charitable foundations, etc.) since the pandemic.  We are 
exploring whether it still makes sense to continue this project at all.  In the short 
term, we are going to have a call (email) to the membership to solicit items with a 
deadline of April 1st.  If there is insufficient response, we will likely move to 
discontinue this for 2025. 

● Recommend:  Request board approval for TMOC to make the decision to 
continue or cancel silent auction in 2025 depending on our review. 
 

 



Golf is one of the few events that generates a profit thanks to the sponsorship from 
Graphium; we are working to have them continue their sponsorship this year. We 
created a Golf Task Force (Drs. Hofkamp and Miller) to review ideas to improve the 
golf experience, review costs, and look for additional sponsorship opportunities. In 
the short term, we will discontinue the box lunch associated with the event ($1800 
expense).   
 

 
 
WOMEN’S BREAKFAST:  This originally was a $5,000 budget item which expanded to 
$10,000 in recent years. Since this is not an event that benefits all members, a fee 
would be reasonable. A test group was contacted and agreed they would be willing 
to pay to attend the breakfast and thought a charge was reasonable. A $60/person 
meal x 100 attendees once fees and tax added ends up costing $83.34/person and 
it seems 88 registered to attend and approx 68 attended this past year so selling 
tickets would allow us to lower the total food costs and not provide food for 30 
empty seats.  We will also explore a less expensive breakfast menu. 

● Recommend: charge $30 per attendee, exclusive of special guests from 
ASA, etc. 

● Recommend:  Women’s Breakfast be brought back into the Annual 
Meeting budget and not under the general TSA budget. 

 

 



Past Presidents Party:  Since we no longer have a social event Saturday night and 
the PPP is such a wonderful event (as well as a large line item, budget $15k), we 
would like to look at opening this to all attendees and charging (as ASA did with their 
President's gala several years ago.)  Past Presidents and special guests would still 
be invited at no charge.  A task force led by Dr. Gloyna will study options for 2026 
and beyond. Note: there will be no change for 2025. 
 
Food and Beverage:  Understandably this is a large line item and a large thing to 
address. Per the contract, we must spend a minimum of $115K, and we spent 
$184K in 2024, including WB and PPP (which are excluded from the meeting budget 
at this time). However, to achieve our goal of improving revenue we need to aim to 
decrease over F&B expenditure this year.  The goal for 2025 is to decrease F&B 
expenditure by 20%. A task force of the TMOC Chairs (Allred, Dewan, Moore) and 
Chris will go through all the menus and options later in the year. 
  
AV costs over $50k, however, we are locked into a contract with the hotel AV 
provider for the next two years, and upon review of  outside AV providers, we are 
getting very good rates. We will improve costs where we can; though there is not 
much we can minimize at this point. If, for example, we add AA Jeopardy, this will 
add a small expense so we will need to evaluate the best way forward with this 
concept. If we do childcare, perhaps we can look at alternatives to an $1,800 TV. 
The monitors used for POCUS are the same for the resident/ medical student poster 
sessions which, with increased revenue from POCUS this year along with medical 
student registration fees, should come out net neutral or perhaps positive this year.  
 
The Power Points from the retreat and October meeting (which includes the 
qualtrics survey results) are available by clicking on ‘Retreat’ and ‘October Meeting’. 
 
Thank you for reading what is probably the longest board report ever! Anyone 
wanting to see financial spreadsheets, Qualtrics reports, the contract, or the 
Marriott master bill please reach out to me and I can forward; we want to operate 
with transparency. All wanting to contribute with ideas or join a task force please 
reach out to Dr. Moore, Dr. Dewan or myself.  
 
Thank you TMOC members for spending many hours on Zoom and attending the 
retreat to work on organizing the annual meeting and generating ideas for continued 
successful meetings. I would like to thank Chris for answering countless emails to 
allow for data gathering, and Judy and Jessica for all their support the last several 
months.  
 
Anna Allred, MD, MBA, FASA 
Chair, TMOC 

https://tinyurl.com/6pz94ftn
https://tinyurl.com/yhtmbnyj

